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And hope does not put to shame; (Rom 5,5)

My Very Dear Pueri Cantores!
Girls and Boys!

I greet you on the occasion of the greatest Christian Feast. However, before I
extend to  you my Easter  wishes,  I  would  like  to  share  with  you something  very
personal. There are two recollections from my childhood. 

My grandmother kept telling me very often: Only when you loose something,
you will understand how important and valuable it was. 

The second recollection is concerned with World War II. One of my cousins
told me that her grandfather after coming back home from the war, attended two Holy
Masses every Sunday. When asked by his daughter: Father, why are you doing it?,
she heard him say: while in captivity I could not attend Holy Masses for over three
years. Now I can and I wish to make it up to God.

I  think  a  few  of  you  feel  uncomfortable  that  you  cannot  go  to  church  to
participate in the liturgy and take the Eucharist.  Just now, with all  restrictions and
directions  to  stay  home,  life  looks  different  from what  it  was before.  We tend to
understand how many things, gifts and persons we have not seen or we have seen
but insufficiently… 

I wish, therefore, to wish You that Easter time fills you with the belief that God
is always with us!

Be sure that the Resurrected Christ who won death, sin and Satan will help us
overcome the pandemic crisis. 

I wish you such a longing for Jesus, for the Sacraments, and for singing that -
when all this is over -  you will be able even more zealously and strongly  than now
serve God and Church in order to love better!

I wish you hope which has its source in the risen Lord who will never let us
down! 

Let Him bless you and Your Families!
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